

St Leonard Athletic Association March 2018 Meeting Notes

X	Rick Vogt	X	Mark Kern	X	Rob Biskobing	X	Ed Leonard
X	Brian Stenske	X	Mike Schepp	X	Tim Gorecki	X	Bob Prentki
X	Tim Kusek	X	Tom Duelle	X	Tracy Blair	X	Lisa Ellis
X	Mike Smalley	X	Jeff Reedy	X	Mike Selke	X	Joe Roubik
		X	Chris Dibb	X	Dave Miller	E	Joe Otzelbeger

- 1) Prayer (Rick)
- 2) Roll Call – Silent Roll call. Others excused.
- 3) Approval of Minutes – Approved
- 4) Treasurer Report (Mike S.)
 - Mike read February statements. Below Budget for expenses and revenues
 - Revenues \$59,284 Actual vs \$69,250 Budget
 - Expenses \$46,989 Actual vs \$48,875 Budget
 - Net Income \$12,295
 - CYM tourneys produced extra revenue (\$1500 approx) in last week of season!!
- 5) New Business – registration dates for 2018-2019,
 - a. Board sponsoring Donut Sunday, April 8th (need volunteers)
 - i. Kusek to send out sign-up sheet to Board Members
 - b. Registration opens April 8th and close May 31st for basketball, volleyball, and track, including CYM volleyball and basketball in the 2018/19 school year
 - c. Volleyball registration fees due by May 31st to guarantee a spot on a team.
 - d. Basketball registration fees due September 8th to guarantee a spot on team.
 - e. CYM volleyball registration fees are due by August 15th
 - f. CYM basketball registration fees are due by September 15th
 - g. Track registration fee are due by Feb 28, 2019.
 - h. The \$100 uniform/concessions deposit is due at the parent meeting for volleyball on August 13th (7:30pm in the gm)
 - i. The \$100 uniform/concessions deposit is due at the parent meeting for basketball on November 5th (7:30pm in the gym)
- 6) Volleyball (Jeff)
 - a. NA
- 7) Basketball (Tom)
 - a. Tom reviewed success of teams
 - i. 5th Girls – 1st, 6th Girls 1st, 7th girls 3rd, 6th boys 2nd, 8th Boys A 1st, 8th boys B 1st
 - b. Collecting uniforms
 - c. Feedback from coaches – would be nice to put fouls by player on scoreboard

- d. Feedback from parents – 6th grade girls beat 7th grade girls and communication on the win caused some push back from parents.
 - e. Need to purchase new pennies. Kids sizes.
 - f. Proposal to run a Thursday night mens open gym (\$2/person) 8-10 pm.
- 8) Track (Tracy)
- a. Registration numbers – 39 as of today
 - b. 2 indoor and 4 outdoor meets
 - c. Mike S. to run a report on payments and send Tracy
- 9) School (Lisa)
- a. Announcements made on Locking of Doors (check the panic bars).
 - b. Make sure that doors to school section are closed and locked.
 - c. Thought was to do some training for new members and match up with experienced member.
 - d. Please make sure food is thrown away after pizza parties.
- 10)Tournaments – wrap up
- a. Thanks to the new coordinators!
 - b. CYM was very popular
- 11)Pastoral Council (Joe)
- a. NA
- 12) CYM
- a. High interest to support 2 tourneys next year (good revenue)
 - b. Need to collect all banners and post
- 13)Building and Grounds – (Rick)
- a. Scoreboard cords need to be replaced
 - b. Proposal to Paint the inside of Gym, sponsored by Eagle Scouts – No Cost
 - c. New Floor – board would prefer to cover entire floor (current proposal only goes up to Bleachers)
- 14)Website
- a. Contact information to be limited to Rick, Tracy on website
 - b. Need to post contact information (for all members) in Concession area
- 15)Concessions
- a. TV to be donated by M. Selke
 - b. Full cleaning of utensils and machines (oil removed) by Selke
 - c. New labeling of shelves and cabinets
 - d. Track ideas – adding pulled pork, Selke to bring grill, personal pizzas
 - e. New pretzel machine
 - f. Create new pricing sheets
- 16)Open Forum
- a. Raise price for Kids to \$1 and create new Pricing Sheets
 - b. Father Neuens and Girls Excellency – 5 volunteers (Rick, Ed, M. Schepp,
- 17)Old Business

- a. 8th grade Banquet – Will be set for May 24th so that the Track team can attend. NO agreement from Board. To be discussed next meeting.
- b. End of Year Banquet/Recognition – Idea is to have Open Gym in June. Food and beverages provided. No official presentations, just pick up your awards.
- c. Track awards - Track team can hand out awards at last practice.

18) Closed Session – 8:52pm

19) Closing Remarks

- a. Looking for new Athletic Director for 2019-2020 year.
- b. Rick V to stay on for next year (Thanks Rick!!)

20) Adjournment: Stenske motion. Bob P. second.

21) Next SLAA meeting Monday April 9th